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Breastfeeding Coalition of Calhoun County Meeting Minutes
Meeting Date:  April 21 2016, WIC, 3:00 p.m.
Present:  Diana Buist, Stephanie DeRushia, Stephanie Freeman, Sue Gehrman, Erika Gothberg, Cheryl Hinds, Rickeshia Hubbard, Barbie Krzyzanski, Cindy Standish, Jennifer VanValkenburg, Elizabeth Schultheiss. 
	Agenda Item & Discussion Notes
	              Decisions/Next Steps


	I. Welcome & Introductions: General introductions were made. 
	

	II. Review of  March 24, 2016  Breastfeeding Minutes 
· Motion to approve meeting minutes:  Cheryl Hinds.  Second:  Cindy Standish
· Minutes approved by the group.
	

	III.  Year 2 Funding 
a. Breastfeeding Club updates:
i. Stephanie F. reported on the Sistah to Sistah Breastfeeding Club and that progress is being made in recruitment and retention efforts. Four individuals attended the March 30th meeting. Two found out about the meeting via facilitator Facebook posts, 1 through WIC, and 1 through the Teen Club. There were two repeats at the following meeting. An additional five women have expressed interest in the club.
ii. Albion Club – had one attendee at last meeting

iii. Discussion of the possible need for a club without a target population occurred. The thought was that this gap is being served by La Leche League, but there may be more of a need than was considered when the three-year plan was developed. A physician at Grace Health specifically is interested in a Latino/Hispanic club. 
· We should look at how we can better promote La Leche League as an option. 
iv. Rickeshia mentioned that she is currently seeing over 100 breastfeeding mothers at Grace Health. 

b. Breastfeeding Aids Report:
i. Barbie reported to the group that the sub-committee met and has come up with a list of supplies, with a focus on attachments for both the Medela and Hygeia pumps. 
ii. Meetings have also occurred with Durable Medical Equipment Suppliers regarding pump use training. The videos are apparently too graphic for their waiting rooms and the suppliers have shared that more men pick up the equipment than women, so the training may not be realistic. The current consensus is to create a ½ sheet to give out with new pumps with the link to the training video on it.  
· WIC is unable to purchase pumps and supplies for the group. Because of this we may not have access to discounted supplies. 

iii. The group discussed adding pump videos (links or embedding) to the Born to Be website.
iv. The inclusion of support numbers, including the creation of a google number for the breastfeeding coalition was discussed. Several members were willing to be part of a google number phone tree. Discussion around agency vs. individual level support occurred. i.e. are we here as individuals to support the work or as representatives from organizations who support the work. It appears we are both. 
c.   Promotion:
a)    The Coalition discussed having its own logo and website, as well as a social media presence. It was determined that a Facebook page would be the most cost effective and efficient option, supplemented by Born to Be and RHA websites.  
b) Breastfeeding awareness month: The budget, which included the Big Latch On and Fair was discussed. There are some left over supplies that need to be inventoried. The option of breastfeeding focused give-away items was discussed. For example books that promote breastfeeding or coloring books. 
d. Budget – it is anticipated that there may be a carry-over of approximately $10,000. This is primarily due to the new breastfeeding club models and club launch time-frame.   
	Barbie will prepare breastfeeding aids list so that an order can be placed by RHA. 
Elizabeth S. is willing to check with Parks Drug Store in Albion to see if they will help the group order supplies at a discount, once a list of items is finalized. 
Cheryl will look into whether updates to the Born to Be website with video links or embedding can be covered in their existing grant. 
All members asked to determine if their organizations are storing anything for the coalition, so that we can have an accurate inventory of supplies and where they are.
RHA staff will present a proposed plan for year three of the grant at the next meeting. 



	IV. Future Plans

a. Training: Elizabeth S. presented various workshop options. The group was interested in hosting an on-site 2-Day training for the coalition in Working Together: Communication and Teamwork Strategies for Reclaiming Breastfeeding. We will look into incorporating this into the year three plan. 
b. Workplace support was discussed - Workplace recognition was discussed, conducting a breastfeeding friendly worksite survey was discussed, as well.  

There is continued interest in improving communications. 

	T



	V.  Adjourn 


	Reminder: 

May 19, 2016 at 3:00 at WIC.


